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In general, October’s climate was warm and wet across 
the state. The state was warmer by 2.9°F and wetter by 
1.96 inches of rainfall than normal. Hurricanes’ Delta and 
Zeta contributed to the above average temperatures and 
rainfall throughout much of the state. Unlike hurricane Sally 
from September, which made landfall near Gulf Shores, AL, 
these hurricanes made landfall in Louisiana and tracked 
across Alabama. While the rainfall was not as impactful as 
Hurricane Sally, without the rainfall from Hurricanes’ Delta 
and Zeta, most of the state would have been drier than 
normal for October. Hurricane Zeta, unlike the remnants 
of Delta, produced very strong wind gusts across Alabama 
with multiple stations recording gusts exceeding 50 mph 
(including a station in Mobile at 91 mph). Between the wind 
and the increased rainfall, farmers could not catch a break 

this October. Greenhouses and plastic bedding were damaged by Hurricane Zeta and the 
increased rainfall made it difficult to harvest crops in what is normally the driest month of the 
year for Alabama.

Many areas in northern/central Alabama saw frost advisories for the first time this fall. Six 
stations recorded freezing or colder temperatures this month with a USDA SCAN site near 
Hazel Green, AL dropping down to 28°F (the coldest station of the month) on October 17th. 
On average, the first freeze date for northern counties is around October 30th, for central 
counties it is November 3rd, for southern counties excluding the Gulf it is November 12th, 
and for Gulf counties it is November 26th.  On the opposite side of temperature spectrum, 
places in southern Alabama experienced high temperatures in the low to mid 90s on October 
7th, with Andalusia-Opp station recording the hottest spot of month at 94°F.

With winter around the corner, many people ask me what is the “forecast” for this winter? 
NOAA is predicting that Alabama should see a warmer and drier winter than normal based in 
part on the active La Niña Pacific Ocean cooling event. However, this does not mean we will 
not see cold snaps or snowfall. In fact, from January 9th-10th in 2011, central/north Alabama 
saw widespread snowfall with totals of 6 to 10 inches in the northern part of the state. The 
2010-2011 winter season was also during a La Niña event. All it takes is a moist atmosphere 
and a single cold front, and we can see a run of eggs, bread, and milk.

[Note:  with my extra duties as interim Dean of the College of Science and the 
unexpected demands arising from COVID-19, these monthly reports will be 
considerably delayed for a while.  Thank you for your patience. JRC]
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Lawn & Garden Index
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Alabama Monthly Climate  Summaries
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New Alabama Clim ate  Re c ords
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(cont.)
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New Alabama Clim ate  Re cords



(cont.)
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Vo lun tee r  Precipitation Reports
(CoC o R AHS )
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